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SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

SPECIAL SESSION

February 12, 2014
I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:16 PM.  Members in attendance were Alesa Walters, Corey Yates, Kaleena Thompson, and Susan Gattis.  Dawne Swank, Assistant Principal, and Holly walker, Guest, were also in attendance. 
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 13-42 – Kaleena Thompson made a motion for the agenda to be accepted.  Alesa Walters seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: Council reviewed the January 22, 2014 Special Session minutes.  ORDER 13-43 – Susan Gattis made a motion to accept the minutes.  Kaleena Thompson seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
D.  Public Comment: None  
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the February financial report and activity budget, dated February 1-28, 2014, submitted by Teri Wheatley, EHS bookkeeper.  Mrs. Franklin informed Mr. Smallwood and the Council that this report is in error.  At each monthly meeting, the Council is to review the previous month’s reports.  The Council should have had available for review the financial report and activity budget for the month of January, 2014 and dated January 1-31, 2014.  Therefore, during the March, 2014 SBDM Council meeting, both the January, 2014 and the February, 2014 reports will need to be reviewed.  Mr. Smallwood stated that he will speak to Ms. Wheatley to make certain the correct reports are run for the March meeting and all future meetings.  ORDER 13-44 – Kaleena Thompson made a motion to accept the financial report and activity budget as given.  Susan Gattis seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:  
A. Academic Team Spotlight:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that the Academic Team won the 17th District Governor’s Cup Championship.  This is the fifth year in a row that the EHS Academic Team has achieved this honor.  
III. OLD BUSINESS:  NONE 
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. Review of Credit Retrieval Program Policy:  Mr. Smallwood and Ms. Swank discussed the need for review of this policy due to the number of students who need credit retrieval.  This policy will be reviewed by the Administrators and the Guidance Counselors and presented to the Council for revision at a future date.  
B. FRYSC SBDM/Principal Agreement: Mr. Smallwood reviewed the FRYSC/Principal Agreement with the Council.  He then signed, dated, and checked that this document was reviewed and recorded in the SBDM minutes on this day, February 12, 2014. 
C. Security System & School Safety Update:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that the new security system for the front door entrance to the EHS main office had been installed.  Due to the amount of snow days so far this year, installation of the additional six security cameras has been delayed, but will hopefully be installed soon.  
D. Nutrition & Physical Activity Report Card 2014: Mr. Smallwood reviewed this report with the Council which included information for the entire EIS district. 
E. Upcoming Important Events – Homecoming, ACT (Method Test Prep Update), and SAT:  Mr. Smallwood reported that Homecoming had taken place on Friday, February 7, 2014, and he felt our Homecoming ceremony had gone extremely well.  He thanked Mrs. Franklin, EHS Pep Club Sponsor, for her work on this event.  He informed the Council that Kinsey Mudd and Austin Correll had been selected as our 2014 Homecoming Queen and King.  Next he shared that the ACT for all juniors in the State of Kentucky would be held on March 4, 2014.  EHS is planning to hold an ACT Math Boot Camp during CCR on Friday, February 14th, Monday, February 17th, and Friday February 21st.  During this time, our math teachers will be rotating through the classrooms in the math department to help prepare our juniors to be successful on the State ACT examination. Finally, Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that Method Test Prep has a program to help prepare students for the SAT exam.  Upcoming SAT test dates at EHS are February 22nd (this is a reschedule date from January 25, 2014, which was cancelled due to inclement weather), and March 8th.  
V. PERSONNEL:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council of the following hires:
A. Weight Lifting Coach Supervisor – Calvin Bini 
B. Assistant Track Coach – Scott McAnally 

C. Assistant Baseball Coach – Kevin Swift 
VI. NEXT MEETING DATE:  Our next Regular Session meeting is scheduled for March 5, 2014.
VII. ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 13-45 – Denise Joy made a motion for the EHS SBDM Council to adjourn at 5:26 p.m.  Alesa Walters seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
